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OFFICIAL   ANNOUNCEMENTS

Board  of  Visitors

The  Executive  Committee  to  the  Board  of  Visitors  met  in  its  f irst
session   for   the   1988-89   academic   year,   September   15,   1988,   at
which  time   Resolution  E-I,   Administrative  Faculty  Appointment:
Assistant   Director   of   Athletics   and   Head  Women's   Basketball
i=oach,   Catherine  E.   Parson,   was  passed.

The   f irst  meeting   of   the   Board  of  Visitors   for   the   i988-89
academic  year  was   held  on  october   6,.1988,   with  the   following
resolutions  passed  by  vote  of  the  Board:

Resolution  1:     Cancellation  of  Certain  Outstanding  Past  Due
Accounts  Receivables  Considered  Uncollectible

Resolution  2:     Resolution  to  Engage  in  Lease  Purchases  for  the
Higher  Education  Equipment  Trust  Fund

The   next   meeting   of   the   Board   of   Visitors   is   scheduled   for
December   8,1988.

--  Joanne  Landis

NEWS   AND   GENERAL   INFORMATION

Nanc A.   Ramseur  Concert  Chan

The   concert   featuring  Nathaniel   Rosen,   Cellist,   originally
scheduled  for  October  29,   has  been  rescheduled  for  October  22  at
8:15  PM  in  John  W.   Gaines  Theatre.

--  Department  of  Music
*****

Substance  Abuse  Awareness  Seminars

The  Virginia  Association  of  Campus  Law  Enforcement  Administrators
(VACLEA)   is   conducting   two   seminars   to  acquaint   resident   life
staff  on  Virginia  college  campuses  with  problems  associated  with
substance   abuse.      The   seminars   are   designed   for   resident
advisors,   resident  assistants,   counselors,   and  others  on  campuses
who  are  in  the  position  to  detect  and  prevent  student  substance
abuse.      Primary  emphasis  will   be   given  to  problems  associated
with  drug  abuse.

The  purpose  of  the  seminars  is.to  assist  resident  life  staff  and
others  to:

-  recognize  various  drugs
-  recognize   symptoms   and  behavior   associated  with  the

drug  use
-  understand  the  extent  and  nature  of  drug  problems  on

campuses
-  recognize  opportunities   for  detecting  and  preventing

substance  abuse



-  understand  the  destructive  nature  of  substance  abuse
and  the  need  for  intervention.

VACLEA   is   of f ering   the   f irst   seminar   at   the   Days   Inn
Charlottesville,   November   10-11,   1988.      The   second  seminar
scheduled  November   17-18,   1988,   at   the   George  Washington   Inn
Williamsburg.

A   Slo.00   non-refundable   registration  fee  includes   two   lunches,
refreshment  breaks,   and  materials.     Interested  persons  should
contact  the  Campus  Police  Office  for  further  details.

--  Johnnie  L.   Capehart
Campus  Police  Chief

*****

Intramural  Golf  Tournament

The   Intramural   Department   is   conducting   a  golf   tournament  on
Saturday,   November  5th  at  Deer  Run  Golf   Course.      Tee   times   begin
at  10:00  A.M.     Faculty,   staff ,   students  and  alumni  are  invited  to
participate.      Sign   up   at   the   Intramural   Office`in  Radcliffe
Gymnasium.      Thank  you.

--  Richard  Ryther
*****

Gif t  for  Agnes  Braganza

Many  of  you  are  aware  that  Agnes  Braganza  is   ill  and  was  at  the
National   Cancer   Institute.      She   is   now  at   Duke   University
Hospital   in   Durham.      Her   friends,    neighbors,    community
associates,  and  colleagues  are  being  invited  to  contribute  toward
the  purchase  of  bulbs  f or  a  garden  to  be  planted  in  her  yard  in
¥orktown.     The  bulbs  will  be  the  early-blooming  variety  so  she
can  enjoy  them  soon  after  the  first  of  the  year.

If  you  wish  to  make  a  donation,   please  give  it  to  Norma  Brown  in
Continuing  Education  by  October  28.     (The  bulbs  are  to  be  planted
on  October   30.)      Be   sure   to  give  your   name;   we  want   to  have   a
long  list  of  people  who  are  wishing  her  well.

--  Norma  Brown

Classif led  -  New  A
*****

ointment

Marian  8.  Dotson,  Fiscal  Assistant  -  Bookstore
--  Personnel  of f ice

*****
Natign±l_Faculty  Exchange  Deadline_

The  deadline  to  apply  for  participation  in  the  National  Faculty
Exchange    Program   for    1989-90    is   November    7,    1988.       The
application  should  be  initiated  about  two  weeks  prior  to  the
deadline  in  order  to  secure  the  necessary  s.ign-offs.     A  Review  of
Exchan ortunities for  the  current  year  will imf orm   the
prospective  participant  of  the  kinds  of  obportunities  available
in   1989-90.      Faculty  may  wish  to  drop  by  to  receive  a  copy,   or
call  me  at  7392  and  I  will  send  you  one.     There  is  also  a  list  of
preliminary  applicants  available  for  your  perusal.     This  shows
where  some  of  the  best  possibilities  lie.



Interested  staff  persons  may  contact  the  Director  of  Personnel.
There  is  no  deadline  for  staff  "exchanges."    More  often  than  not,
these  are  one-way  and  as  short  as  two  weeks  in  duration.

--  Dennis  R.   Ridley
Asst.   to  VPAA

*****
Ford  Foundation  Fellowships  for  Minorities

Imf ormation  has   arrived  at  the  Of f ice  of  the  VPAA  regarding  Ford
Foundation   Postdoctoral   Fellowships,   and   Predoctoral   and
Dissertation  Fellowships,   for  minorities.     The  closing  date  for
application  is  November  14,   1988.     Anyone  interested  in  reviewing
this  information  should  contact  me  at  7392.

Christo

--  Dennis  Ridley
*****

her's  Cafeteria  Menu  -October  24-28

Monday
Potato  Bar

Tuesday

Wednesday
Potato  Bar

Thursday

Friday
Potato  Bar

Jumbo  Cheese  Ravioli
Beef  Enchiladas
Hawaiian  Chicken

Chicken  Tetrazini
Taco  Salad
Pork  Chop

Chicken  Pot  Pie
Lasagna  w/Garlic  Toast
Broccoli  &  Ham  Quiche

Turkey  &  Dressing
Meat  Loaf
Beef  Teriyaki

Shrimp  Fried  Rice
Fish  Creole
Swiss  Steak

--  Ann  Taylor

FACULTY STAFF END   STUDENT   NEWS

Professor  Colonna  delivered  a paper  entitled  "The  Derived  Demandfor  Collectibles:     1872  Single  Action  Colt  vs.   1875  Single  Action
Remington"   for   the  Fifth  International   Conference  on  Cultural
Economics,   Ottawa,   Canada,   September   27-30,1988.      This   paper
will  be  published  in  the  proceedings  of  the  conference.

*****
Dennis   R
by   the i  Ridley  is  the  author  of  a  paper  which  was  commissioned

American   Association   for   Higher   Education,   titled''Assessment   In   Light   of   How   Students   Learn."     This   paper  was
recently   published   by   AAHE   as   part   of   a   Resource   Packet,
available   from  AAHE,   One  Dupont  Circle,   Washington,   DC  20036.

*****
BEE  Cummings,   of   the   LSPE   Department,   will   again   chair   the
AArnerican   Cancer   Society's   Annual   ''Great  inerican  Smokeout"   5   K
Run   at   Mariners'   Museum   on  November   19,    1988,   at   10   am.      Please
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contact  Bob   if   you  wish   to   run  or  wish   to  donate   some   time
registering  runners  on  the  morning  of  the  race.

=*****

At  the  annual  meeting  of   the  Virginia  Intercollegiate  Soccer
officials  Association  Bob  Cummings  was  elected  President.

*****
At  the  annual  meeting  of  the  Virginia  Association  of  Teachers  of
English,   held  in  Williamsburg  on  Saturday,  -October   15,   !±][  £±±±|
conducted  a  workshop  entitled   ''Craft  &  Vision:     Exercises  for
Writing  Poems. "

COMMITTEE   REPORTS

Student  Af f airs  Committee

Chuck  Behymer,   VPSA,   reported  that   the  Athletic  Department  had
two   new  coaches:      Kathy  Parson,   women's   basketball  coach  and
assistant  athletic  .director  and  Craig  Reynolds,  men's  soccer  and
men's   tennis   coach.      In  addition,   it  was   reported   that   the
dormitory  committee  has   invited  architectural  f irms  to  submit
plans  as  well  as  bids  for  the  dormitory  project.     Construction  of
the  dormitory  project  will  be  on  a  phased  basis.

Keith  MCLoughland,   Dean  of   Admissions  and  Records,   reported  that
head   count   enrollment   was   up   5.35%   over   1987,   FTE   enrollment   up
12.33%,    freshman   enrollment   up   27.78%   and   transfers   up   14.01%.
In  addition,   it  was  reported  that  CNC's  black  student  enrollment
was   up   10.69%   over   1987   and  our   honor's   program  enrollment  had
increased.     It  was  also  reported  that  the  major  contributing
factor  to  the  above  increases  was  due  to  the  Board  of  Visitor's
decision  to  fix  the  cost  above  twelve  credit  hours.

--  Carl  M.   Colonna
Faculty  Liaison


